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Liberalisation of Canada’s Non-Resident Ownership Policy (NROP) for Uranium Projects – Trans-Pacific Partnership Linkage
· Canada’s Non Resident Ownership Policy (NROP) for uranium mining projects is an obvious barrier to Australian (and other foreign) investment in Canada’s uranium sector.
· Canada’s retention of NROP does not appear to be in the spirit of the Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP) Agreement that the Canadian Government has sought to join.
· NROP prevents foreign entities from owning more than 49% of uranium mining projects in Canada (but not uranium exploration projects).

· NROP, in its current form, dates back to 1987 and applies only to uranium.
· Comments by Prime Minister Stephen Harper since September 2008 have suggested that liberalisation of NROP would be pursued, but recent comments by Resources Minister Joe Oliver suggest that liberalisation is not on the agenda.

· Paladin Energy Ltd’s exploration activities in Newfoundland and Labrador (acquired in 2011) will be impacted by NROP should a decision be made to proceed to development as a mine. 
· Uncertainty about the Canadian Government’s future plans for NROP means that investment decisions for some projects may be deferred, resulting in project delays which would result in delayed economic benefits (such as employment, training, taxes and royalties) to some parts of Canada.

· Foreign companies are permitted (subject to Australia’s normal foreign investment controls) to own up to 100% of Australian uranium projects and several Canadian companies (notably Cameco Corporation) have significant stakes in Australian projects.

· Arguments supporting the retention of NROP by Canadian uranium producer Cameco relating to reciprocity, state ownership if downstream nuclear activity and nuclear non-proliferation are of no relevance in relation to Australian investment.

· Paladin Energy Limited believes that it is now appropriate that the Canadian liberalises NROP to an extent that would allow Australian companies to own up to 100% of a uranium mining project in Canada, and that the Australian Government should raise NROP’s retention as a barrier to Canada’s full participation in the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement (TPP).
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